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Boort Senior Citizens are hosting a 

Tillow Clothes Party  

 

  
  
 

“About Boort”  
Postal Subscriptions  

are now due. 
 

If you would like to have a copy of “About 
Boort” posted to you each month. 
Please contact BRIC on 5455 2716. 

 

$14.00 is payable to BRIC 

at PO Box 152, Boort 3537. 

“About Boort” Newsletter  can also be emailed to you each 

month at no charge. 

 
Send your email address and your name to 

bric.boort@bigpond.com  

with any queries. Attention: “About Boort” 

Monday 23rd March at 1.30pm                     

Everyone Welcome          

$5 entry 

Boort Senior Citizens Hall 

Boort Auskick needs a new co-ordinator for 2020. 

This voluntary position involves liaising with AFL Central Victoria and the 
Boort Football, Netball and Hockey Club. 

A Working With Children's Check (WWCC) is required. 

The season usually starts after  
Easter during Term 2. 

If you can help, please contact  

Meredith Thompson on  
0419 011 812 



 

 

 
 
 

Single Membership  $5  

Business/Organisation   $20 

 
Payment can be made by cash, cheque, or  

by direct deposit using your name as the reference. 

 
Banking Details 
Account Name:  

Boort Resource and Info Centre 
 

BSB: 633-000 
Account No: 117041830 

 

BRIC membership starts  
1st January 2020 and ends 31st 

December 2020 
If we have not received a payment from you by the 31st 

January 2019, we will assume that you no longer wish to be 
a member and we shall remove you from the members list. 



 

 

 

An AED is the only thing 
which will reset the heart’s 

electrical system, by 
delivering a shock of 

electricity to reset the 
rhythms.   

PRE-SCHOOL EASTER HAT PARADE 
 

The annual Pre-School Easter Hat Parade  

may catch a few by surprise this year,  

being on Thursday March 26th,  

two weeks before Easter!  

(Due to the school holidays) 

 

The children will once again have some fabulous 

Easter Hats to show off and wish everyone we see a 

“Happy Easter” as we parade down the street. 

As with last year, due to the previous few years 

when we saw the generous chocolate collection 

along the way reach “teeth shattering” .  

 

 We would love the focus of the day to be back on 

the children’s Easter hats rather than the chocolate. 

 

If businesses still would like to give  

the children an Easter trinket,  

maybe some stickers or stamps  

etc could be an  

alternative to chocolate? 

 

Thanks everyone, 

Wishing a safe and  

Happy Easter to all.     
Regards Vikki 

https://livcor.us4.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bd01f5373e8236ca2a5f1a795&id=956d7787cb&e=48a2923298


 

 
 



 

 

  

BOORT GOLF  
CLUB 

PAUL LACY will be delivering  
a Tactics for Tough times session at  

Boort District Health Day Centre  
Wednesday 25th March at 4pm. 

Free to attend.  All welcome.   

Light refreshments. 

Dates: 

 Saturday  4th April Club Opening Day                                                                   
Margaret Nelson 

 Wednesday  8th  April Ladies Opening Day 

 Saturday  25th Anzac Diggers Day pm. 

 Monday  27th KKGA Ladies Pennant, Boort 
 

Can all golfers and intending new golfers dust off 
the cobwebs from your golf sticks, come out to the 
Club Opening Day Saturday 4th April, for a mixed 
fun event. The Committee is organizing a gentle 
event to start the season with, but details are not 
available at the moment.   
 
For information contact one of the phone numbers below. 

 
The Ladies will be commencing their season on the 
Wednesday 8th April with names in at 10.15am for 
a hit off at 10.30 am.  This will be a nice short hit 
of Golf playing Ambrose event as Dot would like  
everyone to be available for a Meeting after golf.   
 
Ladies also will commence Pennant at Boort on 
Monday 27th April. 
 
The Club Diggers Day this year will be held on  
Saturday 25th April.  A team’s event will be played 
so that non golfers can be included and encouraged 
to play commencing after mid-day. 
 
Now for the Working Bee news – if you take a trip 
out to the golf course you will see that there has 
already been a large amount of work going on.  
Many dead trees have been lopped and everything 
cleaned up with even the stumps removed.  All tees 
have been  
watered and an area around the 7th sand has been 
improved but there is more to be done.  Other 
Working Bees are planned for Saturdays 21st and 
28th March commencing at 8.30am.   
A big thank you goes to all those people who are 
working to bring the golf course into top playing 
condition before the season commences. 
A KKGA day will be held at Barham on  
Monday 9th March.  Men and Ladies with entries 
by 12.00 noon, please contact Andrew Kane for 
further details. 
 
For information about Golf events the following 
can be contacted on: 
President: Stuart Tweddle        0413 482 353  
Captain: Andrew Kane             0428 378 738 
Ladies: Dot Beattie President   0427 552 461   
Lady Captain: Di Johnston       0427 434 625 



 

 

 
 

Boort held their Annual Australia Day  
Week-End Tournament on  
26th & 27th January.   
Teams from Bendigo East, Wycheproof, Korong 
Vale, Wedderburn, Mathoura, Charlton, Kerang, 
Calivil and Boort supported the tournament over the 
2 days. 
 
Australia Day Winners  
3 Bowl Pairs: I. Southwell (S)  P. Connors
(Charlton) 
Runners Up: L. Maxted (S)  M. Maxted (Boort) 
 
Monday 27th. January - 2 Bowl Triples. 
Winners - D. Denney (S)  G. Allan,  P. Coles
(Wycheproof) 
Runners - Up - J. McKay (S) (Wycheproof)   
W. Keenan (Korong Vale), M. Hall (Wycheproof) 
 
The Club also held their Annual Classic 
Triples Tournament on February 10th & 11th   
Visitors supporting the tournament came from 
Kerang, Kerang Golf, Stanhope, Echuca, 
Wycheproof, Golden Square, Wedderburn,  
Korong Vale, Donald, Dunolly, Cohuna Golf, 
Charlton and Boort. 
 
Results from the tournament - 
Best Winning Margins  - 
Game 1  - W. Toll (Echuca) 
Game 2  - H. McClelland (Kerang Golf) 
Game 3  - G. Fitzpatrick (Stanhope) 
Game 4  - M. Hall (Wycheproof) 
Game 5  - M. Tilley (Kerang) 
 
After 2 days play 
 
Winner Section 1  I. Roberts. (Kerang)  v  Runner - Up 
Section 2 A. Coatsworth (Wycheproof) 
 
Winner Section 2 R. Eckhardt (Cohuna Golf) v Runner - 
Up Section 1 G. Frost (Golden Square) 
 
Final Result Winners  
A. Coatsworth & Team  (Wycheproof) 
Runners Up: R. Eckhardt & Team (Cohuna Golf) 
Equal Third: I. Roberts & Team (Kerang) &  
G. Frost & Team (Golden Square) 
Pennant is now nearing an end with Division 1 
being defeated in the 1st. Semi-Final by St. Arnaud 
Country Club.  This was a great improvement on 
last season and well done to all players.  

BOORT BOWLS CLUB BOORT BOWLS CLUB 

 
The Mid-Week Pennant has just completed their home 
and away games.  Boort just managed to finish on top 
after the last game and will play Wycheproof next 
Tuesday in a cut throat Semi-final at Wedderburn.  This 
will be a very close contest.   
Good luck to the team and all players who contributed 
during the pennant season to help achieve this result. 
 
Congratulations to Pam Gould and Shayne Morris on 
winning the Boort Ladies and Men's Club Singles 
Championships.  They both went on and represented 
the Club very well at Divisional Level.  Well done to 
both players. 
 
Regional trials were held for Men at Warracknabeal 
and Ladies at Rupanyup on Sunday 9th February. 
Congratulations to Thelma Moresi on being selected 
in the last 16 to play Wimmera versus Murray Mallee 
at Wycheproof on 1st.March.  A final 12 will be 
selected from this group to play in the Regional Sides 
Championship at Shepparton in April. 

 
  

Photo 
     Winners Boort Classic Triples.     

L-R  Alan Coatsworth (S) Frank Grylls 

John McClean (Wycheproof) 

 



 

 

 

 

                                                       
 

 

 

 

A fairly, quiet February so far although it was nice to see eleven members turn up to the general meeting. 
This is a marked improvement on recent months and maybe a sign of things to come? 
 
For those willing to travel to the Murray River and other rivers, there has been some very good catches of 
Murray Cod. Hopefully this will continue when BAC hold their Competition at Torrumbarry Weir on 
22nd and 23rd February. There should be a report on this in the next ABOUT BOORT and also the MID 
NORTHERN ASSOCIATION OF ANGLING CLUBS Newsletter. 
 
Peter and Rod Stringer and five others fished in the Murrumbidgee River last weekend. One Yellow 
Belly (44cm) and over Forty Cod were caught. Nine of the Cod were keeper size, but seven of these were 
returned to the water. More people are releasing legal fish these days and we believe that this is 
contributing to better catches more often. Keep up the good work.                           Tight lines BAC  

 
 

Australia Day Awards Boort 
At the recent Australia Day Ceremony Boort  
received two award winners.  
The community Service Award was presented to 
Isabel Loader by Cr Neil Beattie. 
 

Isabel Loader was born in Boort one of 11 children. She spent 

her early years in Quambatook. After marrying Ken Loader 

they forged their lives on a farm at Leaghur. This began her 

involvement with Boort.  Isabell had 3 children and was very 

devoted to assisting the many organisations concerning her 

family. This included not just school but highland dancing, 

football, netball, and callisthenics. All this was done whilst ably 

helping Ken on their farm. 

Some of the organisations Isabel was part of include: 

 The Hospital Auxiliary as secretary 

 The OP Shop. 

 Councillor of the A&P Show Society. Spending months in 

advance arranging displays, entertainment, sponsors and 

advertising. Coordinating and cataloguing entries. 

 Boort Tennis Club. 

 The Boort Memorial Hall. 

A quote from her youngest son says it all. 

Looking back mum did not show any weakness or pain through 

all aspects of her life. She didn’t sweat the small stuff.  

Whether it was her involvement in our sporting groups, school 

functions, charities are more importantly family, she just got 

things done and still continues that way. 

Also presented by Cr Beattie was the award for Community 

Event of the Year. The winner of this year’s award was the 

Boort Senior Citizen’s Club for the wonderful Wedding  

Dresses through the ages Parade. 

 

The Boort Senior Citizens formed a working committee to  

present Wedding Dresses through the ages Parade. 61 wedding 

gowns donated by members of the Boort district were on show, 

the earliest being from 1933 through to 2018. Gowns were also 

hung around the hall as decorations. 

The planning involved finding funding, booking the hall, finding 

caterers, advertising and applying for a liquor licence. Tickets had 

to be printed and sold. Around 170 people watched the parade. 

A book was produced with a detailed description of the wedding 

dresses and a brief description of the day that made each bride’s 

day special. A photo went with each bride. 

The gowns were modelled by girls from Boort District School 

along with flower girls. 

Everything was set including a Rolls Royce out the front. 

The Boort Senior Citizens put a lot of time and effort into  

arranging the afternoon which by all accounts was a great  

success. 

Congratulations to all award nominees and winners. 

BOORT  ANGLING  CLUB    
INC  NO   A 0051259 P       

34 Ring Road, Boort, Vic. 3537 or  
P.O Box 43 Boort, Vic. 3537 

 
Email: boortanglingclub@yahoo.com 

Centrelink Farm  

Household Assistance 

Phone 132 316 
 

Centrelink Bendigo have 2 staff members ready 
to assist anyone who needs help. 
Drop in and see them or phone  

the above number. 

mailto:boortanglingclub@yahoo.com


 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

For those that have ordered tomatoes,  
expect them to be delivered on this date. 

Thank you for your support 
 

Susan Gould 0429 927534 

Boort District School are seeking donations of  brass, 
woodwind or stringed instruments for music lessons.  

If you are able to donate a musical instrument please contact 
Peter Nickless on 0408 140 887 or  

Loretta Beattie on 0423 478 299.  

Thanking you in advance, Boort District School. 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Where:

 
How to Enrol:

 
 

Theory MUST be completed online 

before the course. 

 

 

Be Connected  
The introduction session on Thursday 12

th
 March  

11:00am-12:30pm is a requirement for future online  
sessions to assist your further learning 

Do you need help using your device? 
Be Connected is a FREE Australian Government program to help you get the most out of 
going online, so you can add new skills and experiences to your life. Using your own 
device, such as iPad, iPhone, Tablet, Android Phone or Computer the sessions can be 
worked through at your own pace or with the help of BRIC staff.  
There’s never been a better time to get online! 
Bookings Required Call BRIC for more information 5455 2716  

CHURCH SERVICE 
@ BOORT BAPTIST 

 

 10:30am each Sunday 
 

 23 Armstrong Street, Boort 
 Sunday School & 
  Crèche provided. 
 

Enquiries call Craig Slatter on 
0428 552 075.  All welcome  

https://www.bing.com/images/search?view=detailV2&ccid=PZwNHO3h&id=E5A5CA5C1297808BDE1E87447836F675D005AC5B&thid=OIP.PZwNHO3hVL-oSdFwepDjMgHaHa&mediaurl=https://www.safetysignsandstickers.com.au/cms_lib/443_full.jpg&exph=1707&expw=1707&q=First+aid+Austraila&si


 

 

 

 
 
 

 

MAYORAL COLUMN  

Changes to Building Regulations  Loddon Shire Mayoral Column 24th February 2020 

Recent State Government changes to the Building Regulations require all owners of existing swimming pools and spas to register 

their swimming pool and spa with Council’s Building Services by not later than 1 June 2020.  

This requirement applies to all pools and spas capable of holding water with a depth of 300mm or more, regardless of whether the 

pool or spa is permanent or movable. Significant penalties apply for not registering swimming pools and spas by 1 June 2020. 

Further information can be obtained from the Victorian Building Authority website www.vba.vic.gov.au/consumers/swimming-

pools/registration-requirements .  

To obtain an application form please contact Council’s Building Services on 5494 1242 or email building@loddon.vic.gov.au or 

download the form from our website: www.loddon.vic.gov.au/Our-Council/Forms-and-permit-applications. 

 
Outdoor Strength Training Sessions  Loddon Shire Mayoral Column 17th February 2020 
Residents in Wedderburn and Boort have the opportunity to be more active more often, thanks to new outdoor fitness equipment. In 

Boort, sessions will be run at Nolen’s Park by local fitness trainer, Sherryn from SOFitness.  

These 45 minute sessions will run at 10.15am each Tuesday and Thursday from 4 February until 26 March. 

The new equipment, along with the free strength training sessions, has been made possible thanks to the Healthy Heart of Victoria 

initiative, in partnership with Loddon Shire and local partners, in order to increase participation in physical activity by our 

community, across all age groups. 

 
Hard Waste Collection  Loddon Shire Mayoral Column 24th February 2020 
Loddon Shire Council will be conducting its annual kerbside hard waste collection of metals, e-waste, furniture and white goods to 

coincide with Clean Up Australia Day on the first Sunday in March. 

Residents within the township boundaries (excluding business) of Boort, Pyramid Hill, Mitiamo, Dingee, Serpentine, Borung, 

Wychitella, Korong Vale, Wedderburn, Inglewood, Bridgewater, Newbridge, Tarnagulla, Laanecoorie and Eddington may place 

items up to a total of one cubic metre out on the nature strip on Sunday 1 March 2020 (not before) and Council staff will collect 

these items commencing Monday 2 March 2020. 

Items are to be sorted into piles, i.e. metal items, furniture, e-waste and white goods. Total volume is not to exceed 1m3 in size. 

Excessive or unsorted piles will not be collected. Please note that general waste, green waste, tyres, oils, batteries, paints and 

chemicals, car parts and mattresses will not be picked up. Any unsuitable items left behind after collections are to be removed from 

the nature strip immediately. 

For more information go to: https://www.loddon.vic.gov.au/For-residents/Your-home/Garbage-and-recycling/Hard-waste-collection 

 
Measles in Victoria  Loddon Shire Mayoral Column 17th February 2020 
Measles is a highly contagious viral disease that causes symptoms such as fever and sore throat followed by a rash that spreads from 
the face down the body. Unvaccinated infants are particularly at risk of contracting measles and complications of the disease in 
children may include pneumonia, encephalitis or even death.  
 Free measles-mumps-rubella (MMR) vaccine is available to all people born during or since 1966 who do not have documentation 
that they have received two measles-containing vaccines, or are unsure of their vaccination history, regardless of Medicare status.  
The Loddon Shire Infant Immunisation Sessions are held every month with the next one scheduled for Thursday 12 March at 
Serpentine and Boort. Bookings are essential. To book or for more information, please contact the Community Services Team on 
03 5494 1200. For additional information and resources about measles, please go to the measles page at https://
www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/measles-outbreak-victoria. 

 

Grains Research Updates  Loddon Shire Mayoral Column 17th February 2020 
Grains Research and Development Corporation (GRDC) Updates and Farm Business Updates are designed to inform grain growers’ 
decision-making leading into the next cropping season and beyond. 
The Update events provide information, insights and advice to help improve agronomic practices and increase profitability. The first 
Updates session for 2020 will be held in Bendigo on 25 and 26 February. GRDC Farm Business Updates have been scheduled for 
Swan Hill (11 March) and Bendigo (12 March).  
For further information and to register for the Updates, please visit https://grdc.com.au/events/list or phone ORM on  
03 5441 6176 or email admin@orm.com.au  

 

Autumn in Loddon Valley Loddon Shire Mayoral Column 17th February 2020 
From the first day of autumn, on 1 March, the Boort Pacing Cup offers a fun and colourful day hosted by the oldest continuous 

trotting club in Australia. The following weekend brings families to Wedderburn to test their detector and gold panning skills in the 

Minelab Detector Jamboree. 

The Centenary of Australia’s first official Air Derby will be celebrated on 21 March at Serpentine with memorabilia and 

celebrations. Further celebrations will be enjoyed in Pyramid Hill for the annual Pyramid Hill Fiesta with a traditional Filipino 

Boodle Feast. 

Towards the end of March, farming women will converge on Inglewood for the annual Women On Farms Gathering, to share 

resources and develop networks. Classic car lovers will also be catered for at the annual Eddington Sprints event. 

 

For these events, as well as many others taking place in our region over the coming months, contact the  
Loddon Visitor Information Centre on (03) 5494 3489 or www.visitloddonvalley.com.au  



 

 

February 

Sat 29th Hockey Club Tomato Pick 

 

March 

Sun 1st Boort Trotting Club  

Sun 1st Kerbside Hard Waste Collection  

Fri 6th World Day of Prayer 

Fri 6th Intro to CPR 

Thur 5th Storytime @ BRIC 

Mon 9th Labour Day Holiday 

Thur 12th Be Connected @ BRIC 

Sat 14th Ski Club Come and Try 

Sun 15th Ski Club Event Day 

Thur 19th Storytime @ BRIC 

Fri 20th Boort District School Fete 

Sat 21st Centenary of Aust Air Derby, 

 Serpentine 

Sat 21st Pyramid Hill Fiesta, Boodle Fest 

Mon 23rd  Tillow Clothes Party 

Thurs 26th Preschool Easter Hat Parade 

Fri 27th Women on Farms Gathering, 

 Inglewood 

Tues & Thur Free Strength Training @10.15am 

 until 26th March 

 

April 

Wed 1st Apr CPR & FIRST AID COURSE 

Sat 4th Boort Golf Club Opening Day 

Wed 8th Boort Golf Club Ladies Day 

Fri 10th Good Friday 

Mon 13th Easter Monday 

Thur 16th Storytime BRIC 

Sun 19th Free Family Picnic, Boort 

Sat 25th Boort Golf Club Anzac Diggers Day 

Mon 27th Boort Golf Club KKGA Ladies 

 Pennant Day 

Thur 30th BRIC Teenagers Pizza Night 

Thur 30th  Storytime BRIC 

 

See inside for more details 

 

For these events, as well as many others taking place in our 

region over the coming months, contact the  

Loddon Visitor Information Centre on (03) 5494 3489 or 

www.visitloddonvalley.com.au  

Storytime at 
BRIC in 2020 

 

Thursday 
March 5th and 19th 
10.30 - 11.00 am 

 
 
 
 

COMING EVENTS 

 

Articles for “About Boort” newsletter  

need to arrive by 9.00am on the 20th of the month 

for inclusion in the next newsletter. Email bric.boort@bigpond.com 


